
Palma Sola Presbyterian Church of Bradenton, FL 

OLA, PALMA SOLA! 
Much has happened since I wrote to you last.  These are exciting times for me as your 

transitional pastor. 

 

A meaningful Blue Christmas/Longest Night Service on December 21 (the Winter 

Solstice) was followed by a beautiful Christmas Eve Candlelight Service.  We ran out of 

bulletins, and had almost twice as many in attendance as the previous year!  And then 

on the first Sunday of the New Year, we had the largest attendance of any Sunday since I 

came to Palma Sola, and almost ran out of the elements for the Lordõs Supper. 

 

And by the way, the 2020 Budget was oversubscribed by your pledge and commitments.  

We also ended 2019 significantly in the black.  This is good news for any pastor, but 

particularly one like me who hopes to see change, transformation, and growth during a 

temporary pastorate. 

 

Ordaining and installing new officers and renewing our Baptismal Covenant on January 

12 marked a great start to a new year.   

 

On January 19, we heard from a task force of the Session that is negotiating with 

Westminster Presbyterian Church, our nearby sister church, about a future that would 

bring both congregations together on the Palma Sola Campus.  A straw vote of the 

congregation overwhelmingly endorsed continuing to explore the option of 

Westminster ònestingó with Palma Sola. 

 

The concept of ònestingó is not new to Peace River Presbytery.  In 2004, after 

Hurricane Charley destroyed the building of First Presbyterian Church of Punta Gorda, 

they ònestedó and worshipped at Burnt Store Presbyterian Church for more than a 

year, until their new building was ready for them to move in. 
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 About that same time, the Naples Brazilian Fellowship was ònestingó at Vanderbilt 

Presbyterian Church.  What is now Peace Presbyterian Church, out on the other end of 

Highway 64 near Lakewood Ranch, ònestedó at Living Lord Lutheran Church on 

Highway 70 for a time.   
      

A new church development in the Bonita Springs/Estero area of Lee County wound up 

ònestingó at what was then Grace Presbyterian Church in San Carlos Park.  They have 

since become Hope United Presbyterian Church, and recently sold their property, 

hoping to move back to the Bonita/Estero area. 

 

There are many details, many òdangers, toils and snaresó ahead as the teams from 

Westminster and Palma Sola plot a course, which must then be approved by both 

Sessions, both congregations, and Peace River Presbytery.  Pray for Godõs Amazing 

Grace to prevail.  And while you are praying, pray for the work of your Pastor 

Nominating Committee. 

 

Your Transitional Pastor, 
 

Ted Land      
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Outreach Ministry Team Update/January 2020  

Highlights of December and January:  

Y Creative Arts Academy Christmas  party/performance òA Joyful Noiseó, sounds of 

the season, was enjoyed by 24 members of our congregation on December 6th.  

Students received presents purchased by the church. 
Y On Sunday December 8th the Anna Maria Island Concert  Chorus and Orchestra 

presented a Christmas concert in our sanctuary.  It was a Glorious Hallelujah! 
Y The Outreach team partnered with Amy and Tim Pedon to collect warm menõs socks 

and blank Christmas cards, along with the purchase of childrenõs books for clients of 

Our Daily Bread.  A wrapping party was attended by 19 people. Everyone enjoyed the 

fellowship and the sharing of special Christmas traditions. 
Y Gifts were purchased for 10 children for Palma Sola Elementary Schoolõs òAdopt -A-

Familyó Christmas gift giving program for underprivileged families. 
Y 25 coats were donated for Turning Points , along with items for personal hygiene kits 

in December. We will continued to collect warm wear in January.  
Y Table for LIFE chili dinner and cookie decorating was held and enjoyed on 12/14. 

Active LIFE  Christmas corn hole was on 12/19 and GO IN LIFE after Christmas 

white elephant gift exchange party was on 12/28. 
Y Habitat for Humanity Palma Sola work day on Saturday January 11th was a big 

success and enjoyed by all who participated. 
Y Pen Pal letters  were written to the 2nd graders at Palma Sola Elementary School 
Y Distributions were made to the following Ministry Partners:  $1599.22 to Presbyterian 

Disaster Assistance, $901 to Christmas Joy Offering, and $358.86 to F.E.L.T. 

 

Upcoming Events:  
Y Movie night  Friday February 7th at 7pm in Fellowship Hall.  Grab some popcorn,  a 

drink and enjoy a night of fellowship and fun with the showing of òHarrietó, the story of 

abolitionist Harriet Tubman, her escape from slavery and journey as the most famous 

conductor of the Underground Railroad. Her heroism resulted in the liberation of  70 

slaves.  The movie if FREE and open to the public. 
Y Scout Sunday  February 9th- The Scouts BSA are hosting a pancake breakfast fundraiser 

in Fellowship Hall from 8-10 am.  Cost is $5 per person and includes pancakes, sausage, 

coffee and juice with proceeds benefitting scout activities.  
Y Suncoast Blood Bank blood mobile will be in the parking lot from 8-12 Sunday 

February 9th. Drop by, donate, and save a life! 
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Y Girl Scout Cookies  Sunday February 16. Our hosted Brownie Troop 521 will sell Girl Scout 

cookies before and after the worship service. Stock up on cookies and support girl scouting! 

Y CROP WALK Sunday February 23rd.  Join our team or create your own to raise awareness 

and support hunger relief in Manatee County.  This easy 2 mile loop begins at 2 pm at First 

Methodist Church in Palmetto.  T-shirts are provided for all registered walkers.  Information, 

directions, and sign-up sheets are in the narthex, so be sure to secure your spot.  See 

attached article for more information. 

Y The Bradenton Ukulele Movement (BUM) will be leading a jam session/sing along on 

Thursday, February 27th at 6:30 pm in Fellowship Hall.  Join member Janice Saylor and her 

group for an evening of fellowship and fun with others in the community.  No experience 

necessary and song books are provided.  You wonõt want to miss it! 

Y Palma Sola Does It (Every Sunday) is restocking clinic and classroom supplies for Palma 

Sola Elementary School.  Look for the list of needed items and drop purchases in the 

collection bins in the Narthex through 2/23. 

Y Cedarkirk Spiritual weekend is March 6, 7, and 8th. 

Y Work on the Habitat for Humanity Interfaith house continues!  Volunteers are needed at the 

site every Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday from 7:30 am - noon.  See the information sheet in 

the narthex for address, waiver form, and additional details. 

 

Offerings and Collections  
Y Outreach Offering for January, February and March is Our Daily Bread. 

Y The cart for non-perishable for donations for Our Daily Bread is always available in the 

Narthex.  Fill the cart with pasta, rice, cereal, canned food/drinks and more to help provide 

food for those in need. 

Y We continue to collect Campbellõs soup labels and box tops for education to donate to Palma 

Sola Elementary School. 

Y As always, your pocket change contributed in the yellow pew envelopes will benefit F.E.L.T. 

(Feeding Empty Little Tummies). 

 

Blessings and Thanks 
Y Thank you notes were received from Agape Flights for care packages and notes from our 

congregation at Thanksgiving time: 

¶ Project Manana International, missionaries in the Dominican Republic 

¶ Bill and Teresa Landers, missionaries serving in Eleuthera, Bahamas 

¶ Steve and Sandra Brauning, missionaries in Santo Domingo 

Y Palma Sola Elementary School  thanks us for clinic and classroom supplies, contribution 

towards dinner and desserts for parent/teacher conference night, and monthly òBlessing 

Dinnersó. 
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February 2020 Newsletter  February 23 - Manatee County CROP Walk  

On Sunday, February 23, we participate in this yearõs CROP Walk to raise awareness 

and funds to help end hunger locally and around the world. Join the effort by 

sponsoring or walking with the PSPC team. Walkers will walk two miles from First 

United Methodist Church in Palmetto across the Green Bridge and back, or along the 

river for a shorter walk. A drum circle will be held before the walk and everyone is 

invited to participate or just observe. Even if you're not walking, come share in the fun 

and excitement of supporting this cause. 

CROP Walks are community events throughout the United States sponsored by the 

Church World Service (CWS) and organized by local churches and other groups. 75% 

of the money raised goes to CWS to help fight hunger around the world and 25% 

goes to local hunger relief efforts (such as here in Manatee County). Money is raised 

by two means, sponsoring walkers and direct donations. 

CROP stands for the Christian Rural Overseas Program, which was active in the late 

1940's and involved American Midwest farmers who donated food and seed to help 

feed the hungry in post WWII Europe and Asia. The historic name (CROP) was kept 

when the first CROP Walk was organized in the U.S. in 1969. 

2019 Crop Walk  
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December 25, 2019 

 

 

Dear Brothers & Sisters at Palma Sola, 

 

We are missionaries in the Dominican Republic, serving with a ministry called Project 

Mañana International.  We moved to the mission field in January 2019, so this was our first 

Thanksgiving away from home. 

 

We were so grateful to receive our missionary care package via Agape Flights, which 

included all the feel good comforts of an American Thanksgiving and encouraging notes 

from your congregation.  Thank you for helping to organize these packages and send love 

with them!  Our family was blessed by your service, and we were able to share the blessing 

with our Dominican family here - some experiencing their first Thanksgiving.  It was a great 

day! 

 

Wishing you a Spirit-filled Christmas season and a great start to the 2020 New Year!  God 

bless the faithfulness of your congregation to serve missionary families and many others. 

 

Grateful,  

 

Sent by: 

Marissa Dove 

Office Administrator 

Project Mañana International  

Toll-Free: (800) 471-2343  

U.S. Office: (805) 426-5769 

Dominican: (849) 884-1893 

Fax: (800) 471-0519  

Working Together Today For An Eternal Tomorrow!Ê 

ProjectManana.org 

 

We received this òthank youó and updates from Project Ma¶ana 

International, our sponsored missionaries in the Dominican Republic:  
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 FELLOWSHIP HALL   
7:00 am - 8:00 am  

February 6th 
 

Come and join us for our lively 
discussions on the Life Lessons 
from Acts by Max Lucado. 

 

See schedule on Page 14. 
 

MENõS MINISTRY 
DORCAS MEETING  
FEBRUARY 11th 

9:00 am - 12:00 pm - Fellowship Hall 

 

 

 

 

�:�H���Z�L�O�O���E�H���V�H�Z�L�Q�J���V�X�P�P�H�U���V�K�R�U�W�V���D�Q�G��
�W�R�S�V�� �I�R�U�� �W�K�H�� �S�U�H�V�F�K�R�R�O�� �P�L�J�U�D�Q�W��
�F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���� 

We would love to  have more 
sewers to show Christ�¶s love to 
children in need.�� 

��For More Info Contact: 

 Nancy Slocum 
������ -������ -��������ð

slocumnl@msn.com 
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NEWS FROM INDIA DENNIS  

 

 

Retired Pastor Indy Dennis has 

sent a letter which is available in 

the church office for anyone who 

would like to read it.   

 

Their new address is: 

211 Bennington Way 

Greer, SC 29650 Relaxing on an outdoor bench before 

Sunday service are members (l -r) 

Diane Hayward, Mary Ann Jones, Patty 

Dawson, and Roger Tyrrell.    

Many thanks to Shirley Christian for 

donating the bench!  

Around Campusé  

Friendly Faces  
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